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Inside this issue: 

A plan for being better prepared . . . 

  

One of the lessons learned from Hurricane  

Harvey was that our church was not prepared.  Thatôs 

what happens when you go without a hurricane in the 

area for a number of years.  We got complacent.   

 We currently have a disaster planning team 

working on putting together a plan.  Tony Vanderzyl, 

Gary Balluck, Victoria McGuire, Pastor Anne and 

Maybeth Christensen have been meeting on a regular 

basis to identify what our needs are and to put it in a 

work plan.   

 We found we did not have all the parts to even 

board up our windows.  Or, a plan for what we do with 

all of the information about the church.  We will be 

asking for volunteers as hurricane season approaches, 

but for now just know we are putting a plan in place.  

We need to make sure we protect our assets. 

 

http://islandpresby.com/index.php
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We apologize if we have  

forgotten anyone in the birthday 
and/or anniversary listing.  

 
Please call the church office  

to add your birthday  
or anniversary to our list!  

COUNTER SCHEDULE 
 

February 4 

Bob B. & Barbara B. 
 

February 11  

Neva S. & Maureen D. 
 

February 18 

Grace H. & Sonia C. 
 

February 25 

Mona S. & Debbie L. 
 

 

 

IPC continues to be on         

Facebook, and the number       

of visits to our church web 

site continues to grow. If   

you have not yet visited our 

web site or Facebook page, 

log on to your computer    

and check it out! 

 

 
If you have suggestions or           

comments about the website        
or Facebook page, please call 
Maryann at the church office at 

361-949-8770. 

  

   Weõre on  
   the web! 

WEBSITE: 
 

www.islandpresby.com 
 

FACEBOOK PAGE: 
 

www.facebook.com/
ipc.cctx 

 

 

Newsletter Items 
We are always looking for things 

to share in this newsletter. If you 

have a story or picture you would 

like to submit for consideration, 

p lease fo rward them to  

office@islandpresby.com by 

noon on the third Thursday of the 

month.  

FELLOWSHIP SCHEDULE 
 

February 4 

Deacons 
 

February 11  

Fellowship 
 

February 18 

Stewardship/Personnel 
 

February 25 

Bells 
 

 

Julie Galbraith 2 

Kae Berry 6 

Virginia Koutsoumbaris 6 

Una Andrews 11 

Donnie Bridges 18 

Gene Doven 26 

Karen Winship 26 

Rod & Barbara Leonard 4 

Jim & Alicia Needham 25 



 3 

 

Island Presbyterian Light - Volume 17, Issue 2 

Stewardship and Finance -  Financial Report   

For the year 2017 as of December 31, we have had expenses of $151,880.27 and income 
of $167,673.41.  As a result, we are in the black by $15,869.75 for the year so far. Below is 
a comparison of income/expenses: 

   As of As of  As of  

   12/31/2017 12/31/2017  12/31/2016  

   Budgeted Actual  Actual  

INCOME        

 PLEDGES  117,000.00 112,870.00  129,164.20  

 NON PLEDGE 27,999.96 29,945.00  17,820.00  

 OTHER  17,973.96 24,935.02   22,530.38  

 162,973.92 167,750.02  169,514.58  TOTAL INCOME  

        

TOTAL EXPENSES  145,964.48 151,880.27  156,006.53  

        

Training to Serve You! 

Your Deacons and Eld-

ers took a January Sat-

urday morning to attend 

a training program.  Bob 

Orr put  together a great 

presentation of all 

things Presbyterian.  We 

had not done this for a 

few years, so it was very 

helpful for all of us to 

learn the history as well 

as what we need to be 

doing.  Thank you, Bob 

for the training and 

Mary for the delicious 

lunch! 

Keeping Our Church Clean 

As you look at our budget, which is available in the 2017 annual report, you will 

notice that ñjanitorialò does not have a number by it.  So, we all need to pitch in to 

help keep our facility clean.  If you see a spill or trash, clean it up or pick it up.  

There are no cleaning ñfairies.ò 
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ANGELS IN APRONS  
 

Generally when a need for providing meals for families within our IPC community 
arises, the Deacon who has that individual or family in his/her care group, con-
tacts the other members of that specific group and the situation is resolved. There 
are times, however, when others wish to help and we want to include them. We 
can now do that since a group called ñAngels in Apronsò simply formed itself!  
Although ñAngels in Apronsò evolved spontaneously, it has been increasing in 
size fairly rapidly through word of mouth.   

 

As a means of sharing Godôs love, ñAngelsò volunteer to join care groups in providing and delivering peri-
odic meals (by schedule) to individuals or families who are experiencing difficulties and appreciate re-
ceiving a helping hand. The group is by no means ñeliteò or ñclosedò- it just happened and we donôt want 
anyone to feel ñleft out.ò If youôd like to be added to the ñAngels in Apronsò list and contribute to overall 
congregational care by whipping up a meal every now and then, let us know. Believe it or not, some of 
our ñAngelsò donôt even like to cook! They prefer delivering ñcarry outò meals and thatôs okay! Others like 
preparing ñcrock potò dishes, casseroles, & family favorite comfort foods, a few are ñhealth enthusiastsò, 
and there are those that like to practice their culinary expertise preparing epicurean delicacies.  As you 
can tell, our ñAngelsò live up to the expression that ñvariety is the spice of life.ò You can join by notifying 
any Deacon. 

              

Pet Memorial Wall in Chapel  

We now have a special place in which to memorialize our beloved four-legged friends 
who have left this world and are patiently waiting for that time when God calls us to 
be reunited with them in our new heavenly home. On the right hand wall as you enter 
the Chapel, you will see a beautiful painting, by our resident artist Karen  

Winship, which serves as the focal point of our pet  memorial wall.  It will soon be  joined by an engraved 
plaque designating the ñPet Memorialò area and framed copies of ñTill We Meet Again at Rainbow 
Bridge.ò To honor your pet, please purchase the ñpet tagò of your choice at a local pet supply store or 
online, have it engraved and place it on the wall below the painting. Pushpins are available nearby on the 
Chapel table. To preserve the dignity of the wall, it is strongly suggested that all pet tags be of ñstandardò 
size. You may wish to have the tag engraved with your petôs first name and your last name and appropri-
ate dates. That is up to you! The shape of the tag is your choice as well!  

Coastal Bend Troop Support 
CBTS is a non-profit organization whose mission is "Letting Our American Heroes Know We Care." Care boxes are 
packed on the 2nd or 3rd Friday of each month, (depending on events) and mailed to individuals serving in war zones. 
Purchasing and packing is done by Worker Bee volunteers who show up at the building every Wednesday and Friday 
from 1-3 p.m. On the weeks that we are not boxing, we are preparing purchased and donated items for the monthly box-
ing. If you would like to help, the address is 1141 S. Church St. in Rockport, Texas. For more information about Coastal 
Bend Troop Support, contact the IPC Mission Committee or call Carla Reed, President, at 361-205-4046. You may also 
visit the CBTS  website at: www.coastalbendtroopsupport.com. 

 

http://www.coastalbendtroopsupport.com/
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IPC Mission Statement  
 
 

Island Presbyterian Church  
aspires to joyfully: 

 

§ Love God 
§ Love others as ourselves 

§ Make strong disciples for 
Jesus Christ 

ò Making a Differenceó 

Thanks and Blessings from your Timonôs friends. 
Sunday Schedule  

 
Beach Service 8 a.m.  
@ Whitecap Beach  

 
 Sanctuary Worship Service  

10 a.m. 

Monday, Wednesday, & Friday  

FOR MORE INFORMATION:  

Body Sculpt: Gerry Stuhrenberg 920-3069   
 gerrybill@hotmail.com 
YOGA: Twila Stevens 210-326-7505  
 twi1a@yahoo.com 

Tuesday & Thursday  

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

All Classes are regularly held 

at 9am in the church annex. 

No membership required! 

Open to the community. 

 

        Timonôs  Ministries 
    10501 S. Padre Island Dr.                                      

  Corpus Christi, TX 78418 

  361-937-6196 

  E-mail:  timonsministries@sbcglobal.net 
  Website: timonsministries.org 

 

  Hours of Operation: 
  Monday - Friday 

       10:30 am - 1:30 pm  
 

Mission:  
As people of God we seek to help those in need and in crisis situations with food, 
shelter, clothing and guidance, in hopes they are able to return to the workforce for 
long term success. 
 

Goal: 
To build and sustain a comprehensive Community Resource Center with a       
Christian Philosophy of caring for and giving to people in need. 
 

 

Island Presbyterian Church 
 

òWhere Faith and  

Friendships Growó  
 

14030 Fortuna Drive 

Corpus Christi, TX 78418 
 

Phone: 361-949-8770 
 

E-mail: office@islandpresby.com 

 

Taoist Tai Chi 
Internal Arts & Methods 

 

Wednesdays from 11 am to 12:30 pm 
in the church Annex. 
FMI - 361-944-9230 or 
corpus.tx@taoist.org 
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Non-Potluck Dinner 

Mission Committee Supper 

Featuring òSloppy Jeffõsó 

&  

Dessert Auction! 

February 8, 2018 

6 P.M. 

 

mailto:gerrybill@hotmail.com

